
 COUNCIL MEETING

MAY 3, 2017
     WEDNESDAY
The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Wednesday, May 3, 2017 at 

5:30 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Ken Hickman, Kirk Quasebarth and Stacy Selagy.  Also present were Clerk–Treasurer Tim Brown, Superintendent Tony Rodgers, President Rosemary Cooley, VP Dave Stimmel, Attorney Dow Dellinger and Marshal Roger Young.

-No one was absent.  

President Rosemary Cooley started the meeting and @ 5:57 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment-of-silence.


MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:
Ken Hickman made the motion to accept the minutes of the (regular meeting) on April 19, 2017.  
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion of the minutes.  The motion carried.

Dave Stimmel then made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Ken Hickman seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $51,934.30

VISITORS: … Colin Betts from White County APC was present.  APC discovered just yesterday that the A1 rezone that we were going to just let die out must be re-visited.  Two parcels of land where the new Purdue Nurses Clinic is going to go must still be rezoned from A1 to R2 before the construction can start.  After a short discussion, all the council agreed on the matter.  Three different motions must now be made...
1. Ken Hickman made the motion to amend Petition #1057 to the White Co. Indiana Zoning Ordinance. 
Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
2. Ken Hickman made the motion to exclude the parcels named in Exhibit B.  The parcels are #91-84-15-000-000.302-014 & #91-84-15-000-000.701-014 located on SR 16, both owned by Larry & John Brown.
Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
3. Ken Hickman made the motion to rezone the same parcels from A-1 to R-2.
Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion.  The motion carried.

*Jerry Horner stated that the ground breaking for the Clinic should start around July 1.   **Colin said that with the meetings and hearings that are needed, we should be able to get this passed by that time...barely.

Jon Borger from Wesslers & Edwin Buswell from KIRPC were present.  Edwin stated that the 2 important dates for the sewer grant are July 7 and September 1 for some paperwork.  *Jon said that the first thing we should do is run a camera in the sewers. Edwin noted that money for the camera work can go toward our local match amount.  We may have to also do a income study on the residents.  He will check.

PARK ISSUES...  President Cooley said that the Park Board met last Monday.  Everyone thought that President Neumann did a good job and the meeting went great.  They have found a scoreboard for around $5500.  Our Council agreed that that they can purchase the scoreboard. There is no installation or electrical items included in this price.  The purchase of 2 ADA type picnic tables was discussed for a little while.
Ken Hickman made the motion to purchase both tables with 1 of the tables be purchased out of the Town's General account and 1 be to be purchased out of the Town's Park account. The price of each is $450 for the wooden ones.
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.   The motion carried.
SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS & SEWER BAN INFO...  This is still a work-in-progress.  

PROPERTY (YARD) CLEAN-UP...  1. Marshal Young stated that 11 letters were just sent out.   2. Roger also said with the good growing conditions, “lawn mowing” letters will be starting soon.  There are more needed than usual.  3. Roger got in touch with the owners of the Evergreen Mobile Home park.  Conditions there are not good concerning grass, brush and trash.  The owners said they will move in a large dumpster soon and also start working on the grass and brush.     

EAST 4TH STREET PROPERTY...NOT ANNEXED.    Attorney Dellinger is working on this issue.   Rules were changed in 2015 about annexations so Dow has to do more digging on the subject.   Some of the paperwork is ready to go.

1.

2.
PARKING BY YARDS WITH NO CURBS... Attorney Dellinger stated that the home owner could put 6 x 6 timbers in their yard on the property line to keep the people from parking in his yard.  *Marshal Young also complained about people parking in the street around the 2nd Street apartments owned by Phil Kyburz.  Roger will start handing out tickets if this continues.

(1) NEW & (1) IMPROVED STREET LIGHTS... NIPSCO has received the orders to work on the lights located at Market & Reed Streets and east of Market Street south of 2nd Street.

WATER PRESSURE & BOIL ALERT... The boil alert started last Sunday when the high pressure pump got hit by lightening.  The water was up and running late Sunday night for bathing, etc... At noon today both water samples were cleared and we could start drinking it again.  Superintendent Rodgers stated that he is negotiating with BL Anderson about getting a digital warning system to come to peoples phones when the pressure drops.  Is should be around $3200.   This system is badly needed.
Ken Hickman made the motion to let Tony purchase the system for around $3200.
Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion. 

*The nicest gesture of this event was the Monticello Presbyterian Church donated 150 cases of bottled water to the town so we could hand it out.  We will send them a thank you card.       

Superintendent Tony Rodgers...   1.Tony and the boys started the Monroe Street water main project. They are encountering lots of other lines that need to be fixed.  2. Tony is also working on park dugout quotes & press box quotes.  3. Maintenance for the mowers at the Park was brought up by VP Stimmel.  Tony said that some maintenance will be done each week on the mowers including belt & lube maintenance.   4. Tony will also be purchasing more hand tools for the Park.  An inventory of all tools at the Park will also be done.  5. Tony also requested from Member Quasebarth all baseball summer schedules and insurance info.  Kirk said he should have those soon.

Marshal Roger Young...  1.Roger stated that the woman defense class at North White will be on May 16.  Twenty five people can attend.   2.The new patrol vehicle should be delivered soon.  3.More Operation Pullover will be happening.  4.Our police are dealing with more drug investigation.  5.There is also a new simulator in Monticello that the police can train on.  6.The alley north of Town Hall is being watched for speeders frequently and not many have been noticed. 


Clerk Tim Brown... 1.Our intern from North White, Cyris Dowden, had a recognition lunch for his 
cooperative agency in Remington.  Deputy Debbie and I attended.  It was a nice event.   2.The National 
Day of Prayer will be tomorrow at the Fire House at noon. 


Member Ken Hickman... wanted to publicly thank Superintendent Rodgers for all of his work with the 
water boil event.  All of us agreed with Ken.


VP Dave Stimmel... 1.Dave wants Tony to think of a way of weighing down the plastic garbage cans at 
the Park so they do not blow over.  *There have been 3 of 
the new cans installed on the concrete pads 
and there are 5 more to install.  2.Dave wondered if we should purchase more than 2 ADA picnic tables.  
We thought we might wait a bit to see if these are what we like.  **The tables will be made of treated 
lumber.   3.There is a storage room on the west side of the big diamond concession stand.  As of right 
now no keys have been located.  Tony will cut the lock off and get a new one installed.


Stacy Selagy made the motion to adjourn the meeting.


Ken Hickman seconded the motion.   The motion carried.


The meeting adjourned at 7:00 pm.

**Our next regular meeting will be on WEDNESDAY, MAY 17, 2017 @ 6:00PM in Town Hall.   ***This will be our last Wednesday meeting this spring.  The first meeting in June will be on Tuesday, June 6 at 5:30 pm.
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